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At the Meeting of the Coleford Town Council held at the Town House, Lords Hill Walk, Coleford on Tuesday 28 March 2017 at 7.00 pm there were present:

Cllrs
 

Mr P Kay 




(Mayor)





Mr N Penny




(Deputy Mayor)





Mr C Elsmore





Mrs E Elsmore




Mr I Baird




Mr R Drury

 



Mr B Thompson




Mrs H Lusty 





Ms A Lapington



(Town Clerk)





Mr C Haine




(Administrative Assistant)
Mr W Williams. PCSO Thompson arrived at 7.10 pm

Following Cllr Kay’s request, a one minute silence was held in honour of those who lost their lives, and those that had suffered, in the Westminster Bridge incident of last Wednesday, 22 March. Cllr Kay also reported that he had added his condolences via the Twitter feed #PrayerforLondon.

Public Forum
Mr W Williams recorded his appreciation, and thanks, for having been invited to participate in the NDP Consultation Review. He also wanted to register concerns about the apparent absence of any coordinated reporting between the Police and the Neighbourhood Watch Scheme, as his neighbour had been burgled recently, and was suggesting that Neighbourhood Watch contacts should be informed when the Police have attended an incident. Cllr Kay said that the Council would be happy to write to the Police to clarify what procedures are in place.

206.
Apologies were noted from Cllrs Ball, Allaway-Martin, Whittington, Holloway, Hale, 
Dist Cllrs James and GCC Cllr McMahon 

PC L Sterry.

207.
There were no declarations of interest.
208.
There were no dispensation requests
209. To approve the minutes of 28. February 17 
It was proposed that the minutes of 28 February be agreed



Proposed Cllr Penny

Seconded Cllr C Elsmore
On being put to the vote it was unanimously agreed.
210. To raise matters arising from the meeting 28 January 17
Cllr Baird sought clarification on Item 196 regarding Lakers School, and questioned the accuracy of the reference to ‘overall standards’ attributed to Cllr Ball. Cllr Kay stated that Cllr Ball had seen the minutes and had not commented. Therefore the minute would stand. 

There were no other matters arising

211.
To hear the report from the Police
PCSO Lauren Thompson presented a Monthly Summary Report, and went through specific queries from Councillors in respect of the data and incidents reported. Two Prosecution Hearings are scheduled within the next month, one in respect of burglary, and the other successfully linked to drug surveillance and investigative work within the area. PCSO Thompson also reported on a serious incident in Coleford Town Centre last Saturday (25/3) which involved significant Police resources.  5 individuals were arrested, on a range of charges, including: affray, drunk and disorderly, assault on a Police Officer, and ‘spray’ was used. The Licensing Authorities were also involved, as the incident linked to under-age consumption, and selling, of alcohol, and specific premises having now been formally warned.  Further targeted surveillance, with increased resources, is planned for this weekend.  Cllr Penny expressed appreciation for this update, and was encouraged that Licensing Authorities are actively involved, as concerns had already been raised around licensing, and underage consumption, in the area. Cllr Kay further suggested that any surveillance work should cover all premises in the area, not just those already allegedly offending, and all agreed. PCSO Thompson agreed to take this recommendation forward, and raise with those overseeing this operational work. Cllr. C Elsmore asked whether there had been any impact on local resources, following last week’s Westminster incident, and PC Thompson confirmed that there hadn’t, other than higher vigilance being reinforced.
212. To note reports from District and County Councillors (for information only)

Cllr. Elsmore reported that was a proposal to reduce the number of District Councillors 48 to 39 in 2019. A Consultation Paper has been circulated, which should an item on the agenda for next month’s Full Town Council Meeting.
213. To agree payments (see attached)

The Town Clerk raised two amendments to the presented list.  A correction, as the nominated Mayor’s Charities were to receive £2400 each, totalling £4,800, not £6,000, and also an addition to the payment schedule in respect of an outstanding invoice for NDP administration services (Meg Humphries).

Cllr Kay also sought clarification, and the Town Clerk confirmed, that Computer service back-up payments were now up to date. 
It was proposed that the payments be agreed.




Proposed Cllr Kay


Seconded Cllr Thompson
On being put to the vote it was unanimously agreed 

214.
To agree petty cash payments (see attached)
It was proposed that the payments be agreed, and to note from 1 April 17 that there will be a separate Petty Cash held for the Tourist Information Centre (TIC). 




Proposed Cllr C Elsmore 
Seconded Cllr E Elsmore
On being put to the vote it was unanimously agreed 

215. To note the cash book & the bank reconciliation 

Cllr Kay thanked the Town Clerk for the work undertaken in reconciling the accounts and the system, in advance of the end of year, and were noted 

216
To note the monthly budget figures (see attached)
The budget figures were noted, with some clarification again sought on various cost centre allocations and expenditure, especially from Cllr C Elsmore in respect of cemetery income.

The Town Clerk confirmed that a number of invoices were still to be raised in respect of  room hire and cemetery activity and that a budget review was scheduled for the next Finance & Office Committee meeting.
217. To agree to the response to the FoDDC deferral of the Planning Application for Bells




Field

Cllr Thompson summarised the position, following the Bells Meeting that had been convened, following the recent deferral by FoDDC, and that the Bells Committee recommendation was to agree to the deferral of 3 months. The 3 months could be used constructively to mitigate against any pre conditions applied to the application. Cllr Penny agreed that a pragmatic approach was the best way to proceed, as any further delays should be avoided. He suggested that at a future point the Council could review the planning process.  It was recommended that the Town Clerk formally respond tomorrow (29/3) on behalf of the Town Council, to accept the deferral.



Proposed Cllr Thompson

Seconded Cllr Penny
Cllr C Elsmore abstained.
On being put to the vote there was 7 in favour and 1 abstention 

218.
To agree to the recommendations of the Amenities Committee

Cllr Thompson summarised the Committee’s activities and proposed recommendations en bloc.  Clarification sought on the location and breakdown of costs for the town planters, and amount allocated was agreed.




Proposed Cllr Thompson

Seconded Cllr Penny
On being put to the vote it was unanimously agreed 

219.
To agree to the recommendations of the Events & Marketing Committee
Cllr Penny summarised this Committees’ activities, and recommendations in respect of the 1st Rifles Battalion and the website.  In respect of the newsletter, Cllr Penny gave an update since the last meeting, in that the Mount of Olives young people are not able to undertake distribution of newsletter, and therefore proposed that for a sum of £200.00, to an alternative Community Project should be considered, and suggested that Lakers School Kenyan Project should be approached. 





Proposed Cllr Penny 

Seconded Cllr Lusty
On being put to the vote it was unanimously agreed 

220. To agree to the recommendations of the Bells Implementation Committee
The decisions of the Committee were noted




Proposed Cllr Penny 

Seconded Cllr Ball 
221.
To agree the recommendations of the Finance & Office Committee 

Cllr Kay summarised discussions and suggested that Item 6 of last meeting, regarding contracts, should be moved to Contract Management Committee.  Cllr Kay proposed that the recommendations be taken en bloc, apart from those to be taken in Committee 




Proposed Cllr Kay
 

Seconded Cllr Lusty  


On being put to the vote it was unanimously agreed 

222. To note the decisions of the Planning Committee. 
The planning decisions were noted 

223. To have an update on the proposed changes at Lakers School 

Cllr Baird summarised the position in respect of sponsorship, and that Lakers School should remain on the agenda. This was noted.
224. To note the report from the Coleford Twinning Association
Cllr Baird summarised the activities since last meeting, and a summary note was provided.  Key progress now that the Association has a constitution, a bank account and that twinning events are starting to be scheduled.  It was proposed to take off the standing agenda of Full Council, and for reports to be submitted accordingly.


Proposed: Cllr Kay

Seconded: Cllr Baird



On being put to the vote it was unanimously agreed 

Cllr Hale left the meeting at 7.45 pm, 

225. To note the minutes of and hear report from the NDP Steering Group.

Cllr Baird referred to his summary note, prepared since the recent NDP meeting on March 11, where the NDP Draft Submission had been discussed, and where the NDP Group had now responded to comments raised.  Cllr Baird emphasised the importance for the Town Council to consider its responsibilities, taking this forward, also acknowledging the difficulties this might have, as the NDP is projected over a significant period of time, and some plans might change through its duration (e.g. traffic plans).  To also note ideas listed within the Draft Submission and are listed at the back of the plan behind the policies, and for Councillors to consider and decide whether any should still be included.  Cllr Baird also summarised the position in respect of voting, and it would only be Coleford residents who are eligible to vote.  
226. To note reports from members (for information only)
Cllr Kay 

March 7
Lydney Sea Cadets annual inspection.

March 10
Big Breakfast Forrest Hills.

March 11
Ross on Wye Civic Ball.

March 15
CSP Meeting.

March 15 
TIC pm.

March 18t
TIC afternoon tea.

March 19
Forrest Half marathon with GWAAC.

March 22
Delivering events leaflets.

Cllr Penny
March 1
Time in office resolving issues with IT backup contract payments

March 1  
Communications re Administration Assistant role

March 3
Interview feedback session with Michaela Martin 

March 5
Production of April- June events leaflet content

March 6 
Commencement of training for Ella Beard - Administration Assistant (TIC) (including 


Interview feedback)
March 7
Bells Field Planning Site Visit

March 7
Interview feedback session with Janette McCutcheon 

March 10
Cancer Research UK - Big Breakfast event

March 10/12
Supporting the Tourism Association at a 'Bloggers' event, promoting activities in the 


region

March 14
FODDC Planning Meeting re Bells Field
Cllr. Thompson

March

Various meetings, discussions and attendance at Bells Field, in light of Planning 





Application activity
Cllr Lusty

March 

Attended the Opening of Church on the Street (Pastoral Centre/Shop)

Cllr Drury

March

Market Town Partnership
Cllr C Elsmore 
March

SCAR Bandstand Event

Cllr Baird
March

Various NDP Meetings

227. To note the Clerks Report

The Clerks report was noted 

228. To note correspondence (for information only, see attached list)
The correspondence was noted.
Mr W Williams left the meeting at 8.29pm

The Clerk and Administration Assistant left the meeting at 8.32pm
In Committee

229. To agree the recommendations of the Finance & Office Committee 
Following discussion, it was proposed that the recommendations of the Finance and Office committee be agreed.

Proposed: Cllr Baird


Seconded: Cllr Thompson

On being put to the vote the recommendation was unanimously agreed.

Meeting closed at 8.47pm.
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